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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion 
over four years to deliver more than 190 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent 
on school maintenance over five years. This is the 
largest investment in public education infrastructure 
in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed 
to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy.

Warnervale new primary school

A project is underway to build a new primary school 
at 75 Warnervale Road to bring students the latest 
educational facilities and support the growing local 
community.

The school will provide new permanent innovative and 
flexible learning spaces and facilities for 20 classes, an 
administration and staff building, a multipurpose hall 
and performance stage, a double storey library with 
two special programs rooms, landscaped external play 
spaces and a mini sports field.

The new school will accommodate up to 460 
students and the core facilities will cater for 1000 
students to allow for future expansion of the school 
in the long term.

Progress summary 

Following the recent approval of the State 
Significant Development Application, a design and 
construct contract was awarded to Richard Crookes 
Construction in mid-June, 2020.

Site establishment works

Site establishment works to clear and prepare the site 
for construction are expected to start approximately 
two months after the award of contract.  

This will allow sufficient time for Richard Crookes 
Construction to progress the schematic design and 
obtain a construction certificate. 

Keeping you updated

We are committed to working together with our 
school communities and other stakeholders to deliver 
the best possible learning facilities for students. 
We will keep the local school community and 
residents informed with project update newsletters, 
information sessions and website updates.

Warnervale new primary school
Project update� July 2020

� Artist impression of the main entrance (subject to detailed design)
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Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
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